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A Personal Note to Parents:  We would like to thank the parents who were able to make our Open House last Thursday, September 12th.  Here are some of the highlights.  

First and foremost, maintaining open communication between home and school is extremely important to all of us.  Our newsletters are intended to provide information regarding students’ accomplishments and upcoming events; devoted to our classrooms, school and academic routines.  
NOTE:  Usually, other than the field trip-related newsletters, all newsletters will be online and accessible through the 6th grade webpage.  If you would prefer a hardcopy, please contact your child’s homeroom teacher directly.
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Book Keeping, Organization & Communication:  One of the most important tools your child received on the first day of school is the assignment planner.  It is each student’s responsibility to use the planner to record assignments.  This helps with work accountability and students’ organizational skills.  

Each classroom contains an assignment board on which assignments are recorded for the current week.  Time has been built into our schedules to allow students time to ensure that their planners are updated during the day.  

If a student is absent from class, it is his/her responsibility to get the work that was missed.  Parents are encouraged to check assignment planners and sign them to ensure that their child is up-to-date with work.  We also encourage parents to use the planners to maintain open communication between school and home.  Additionally, please do not use the planners OR email to relay time sensitive information, as we rarely have adequate time to address your questions during the school day.  Emails also might contain active links, sending them directly to Spam or our Junk Mail.  Please, if we don’t respond to an email and a few days have passed, resend it or call the main office.

Another way in which we communicate with parents is Parent-Teacher Conferences.  The District has scheduled two conferences, early in November.  Monday evening, November 4th and Tuesday (daytime), November 5th are conference days.  We are hoping to provide additional conference times, and will contact you (via individual invitations or newsletter notification).  We prefer to meet with parents as a team, providing a comprehensive picture of your child’s progress.
Daily Schedules:  Our students move through four homerooms every day.  The day is rather fast paced.  They begin and end their days in their homerooms.  This enables us to budget time for updating planners and provide students with additional academic support.  
Additional Communication: Each homeroom travels with a clipboard – on the clipboard, teachers will record compliments and concerns (for example, missing homework, students arriving to class unprepared and/or behavioral difficulties, as well as if a student is at lessons during class or picked up early from school).  This provides a written record of behaviors and patterns, along with maintaining accurate attendance.

The Parent Portal should now be available to you, for viewing your child’s academic progress.  Grades are updated in at least five week increments.  If you do not have a log-in for the portal, please contact the main office at 845-657-2354.

Mark Your Calendar:
	09/20
	Bennett Welcome Back Picnic, sponsored by the Bennett PTA

	09/27
	No School:  Superintendent’s Conference Day

	09/30
	No School:  Rosh Hashanah

	10/01
	Bennett PICTURE DAY

	10/02-03
	Student Council Candidates’ Speeches

	10/04
	Student Council Elections

	10/09
	No School:  Yom Kippur

	10/14
	No School:  Columbus Day


Academic Update
Here are a few things to which you can look 
forward. . .
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    In Math, Mr. LaMonda is focusing on foundational place value, which will connect to fractions and percentage, later in the year.  Students have been playing Math games to foster fluency and a deeper understanding of numbers.  The upcoming units will allow students to distribute numbers, which leads to stronger mental math applications.  As a class, we will be starting pre-algebra by exposing students to algebraic expressions.  Letters and numbers will take on new meanings and help students to solve higher level math problems. 
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    In Math Lab, facilitated by Mr. LaMonda, Mr. Downs and Ms. Mastrangelo, fluency activities are being explored to foster practice and understanding.  In the upcoming weeks, students will be using Chromebooks with the new math program First in Math.
     In Science, Mr. Downs reported that, “our curriculum has taken off with a flying start!”  After mastering the art of aeronautical engineering with a paper airplane challenge, your student has now transitioned into the art of robotics.  Over the next two weeks we will be revisiting our old friend, the claw-bot base.  Your student will be challenged to design two different robots to meet two different challenges.  First, working with a partner, students will be given the goal to modify their robot to make it faster.  We will discuss different mechanical and design changes that may accomplish this goal.  A race of epic proportions will take place next week – Can anyone create a robot that can beat Mr. Down’s bot?  
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     Following this challenge, the students will work on creating a robot that can compete in a mechanical melee of Goldrush!  This favorite of the physical education field will be altered to an indoor robot that will give students and their team an advantage over the other side of the line.  Who can capture the other team’s cubes, first?  There is a great deal of learning taking place while we explore the mechanics and theory of robotics, while we have fun as well.    
      In Social Studies, taught by Ms. Bruck, Mrs. Kuhne, and Ms. Mayone-Allison, we are starting out with both discussions and activities that reinforce the Eight Strands.  Incorporating interdisciplinary teaching strategies, students began the year gathering and sharing five artifacts that represented them.  These artifacts were the inspiration for their first writing assignment.

      Right now, we are reviewing general mapping skills.  Students will be exploring the influence of geography on where and how civilizations were developed, as well as how it contributes to our life style – how we live, work, and play!  Throughout the year, we will be connecting the past to the present – examining how the choices of the past affect us, today.  And, how our choices will affect future generations.
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        The Teachers’ College (TC) Model for Readers Workshop is the program used by Onteora CSD elementary school teachers (grades K-6).  In Reading, students were given materials that are useful in helping them further develop their reading lives.  For class every day, students should have their reading calendar/log (a new one is distributed at the beginning of every month), their reading binders (can be kept at school), and a book to read (for the first unit – a fictional chapter book/novel on your child’s reading level).  The calendar/logs and novels should travel, daily, between school and home, as students are required to read every day.
     So, where do they get their books?  Students were all given two “library cards” that can be used to borrow books from the 6th grade homerooms.  Students can also get books from the school library, or public libraries, as well as from home.  To determine the reading level (of books that do not clearly display the level), readers are invited to use perma bound, google guided reading level of (include book title), or google Scholastic.  All of these sites are extremely user-friendly.
     The calendar/log is two-sided.  It is a useful tool for students to plan and record their reading, as well as set goals.  We do not set “time” goals.  Students are expected to set goals for the number of pages they will read each night – TC sets aggressive goals for reading.  Realistically, we know that these goals are attainable; we also know that our students have busy lives.  With support, we expect them to grow as readers, but our ultimate goal is to help them foster a love of reading.  
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          Before beginning our units of study, students are being introduced to Notice and Note Signposts for both fictional and non-fictional reading.  The signposts are features that appear in every text – they are noticeable points that almost demand “…that the reader pause and reflect, notice them and make note of them…the more students noticed these signposts, the more they were using the comprehension processes:  visualizing, predicting, summarizing, clarifying, questioning, inferring, and making connections.” (Beers & Probst, pgs 68-69)  
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       In Writing, we started the year off with a snowball fight! In a desperate attempt to stay cool, this game allowed students to ask questions, share what they were excited, anxious, and nervous about, and what they liked about writing. We’ve set up our binders and journals and are ready to write!  Binders and journals should be brought to class every day. Student’s binders include a resource section they will be adding to throughout the year. These resources will include alternative words, protocol for partner work, post it protocol, keys for coding writing annotations, and how students will be graded. It will also include checklist and grading rubrics for each major unit. Students will also receive class notes and work samples, and will be responsible for keeping their materials. We will be reviewing editing and revision skills, which will be a requirement throughout each our writing units. Most writing journal prompts will be started in our journals and then worked on for future publication. Journals will be collected each quarter to assess evidence of student growth and application of focus skills. Journals will be assessed using the Writer’s Notebook Checklist.

      Most of our notes and daily writing will be done in our journals. Basic criteria will be given for each assignment, and then students will be encouraged to make each assignment their own, by choosing the topics for each piece. Basic criteria for journal entries for the first quarter, is at least a page and a half. Assignments are graded using accompany rubrics.

      Our first activity is to look at how writing, in one form or another, is an artifact (a simple object or image that shows human workmanship, and often shows personal, cultural, and historical significance).  Introduced in Social Studies, these artifacts were the basis for students’ personal narratives, opinion or information pieces.  
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Around Campus:  In addition to their core subjects, students are also receiving instruction in physical education, art, music, and library (Welcome, Mrs. Amodeo – a familiar face to all of our students, Mrs. Amodeo will be facilitating instruction in the Bennett Library, offering after-school programs, helping students hone their typing skills, and supporting instruction in the classrooms.  Like chicken soup, she is a comforting addition to the Bennett family).  In Music, Mr. Boyer is helping students find their rhythm! The 6th grade students are beginning the year with a unit on bucket drumming.  Bucket drumming is a popular form of performance, started on the streets of many cities across the nation.  These buckets were donated to our school by the wonderful folks at Woodstock Hardware.  A special thanks to them for making this possible.
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      Students are also enthusiastically displaying their election posters – hoping to gain support from their classmates and secure enough votes to hold a Student Council position.  Candidates will be speaking to their classmates, formally, on October 2nd and 3rd.  Students will cast their votes on Friday, October 4th.  If your child is running for office, please help him/her prepare and practice the speech he/she plans on delivering.  Preparation will help build confidence!  Good luck to everyone.  We are pleased to see how committed the students are to both the election and to making a positive contribution. 
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